Board Report November 2024

- 1. Indoor Air Quality Project: We are continuing to move forward with our Indoor Air Quality Project. We will be establishing regular meetings to work through early design coordination and equipment pre-purchase initiatives. Our first meeting will include discussing the following: design schedule, equipment pre-purchase and funding source (Bond Sales Timeline and Payment Expectations).
- Director of Child and Food Nutrition: We held interviews last week with candidates for this position. Our interview team was comprised of our current Director, Mr. Kluver, and five staff members from our Child and Food Nutrition Department.
- 3. Audit: We are currently working with our auditors on completing the annual school district audit.
- 4. Website: Currently, we are exploring options and discussing ways to improve our website. Thank you to Jessica Winkleman for leading this team.

Respectfully submitted,

Dr. Trish Perry, Superintendent Foley Public Schools